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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee held on 26 May 2016 at 7.00 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, J. Beckett, T. Beckett, K. Brown, J. Cadwallader (Chairman), D. M. Erwin, D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, J. Gough, R. Hughes, D. Minnery, C. Purcell, L. Ridgway, R. Smith, V. Taylor and M. Whittle.
Also present: 2 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk.
16.11.PL
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies received.
16.12.PL
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS



There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared.
16.13.PL
PUBLIC SESSION


No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.
16.14.PL
MINUTES

Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 4 abstentions:
To agree and confirm the minutes of a Planning Committee meeting held on 28 April 2016.
16.15.PL
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Reference:  16/01440/FUL  (validated: 08/04/2016)

Address:  5 Highfields, Market Drayton, TF9 1BT

Proposal:  Erection of single storey rear extension

Applicant: Mrs Lainton

Due to no planning details regarding this application members decided to defer it until next time when they can view the proposed plans.

………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Reference:  16/01821/FUL

Address:  Land At O.S.7882 And 7968 Adderley Road, Market Drayton, Shropshire

Proposal:  Erection of two agricultural buildings, feed bins and hardstanding for pig rearing enterprise to include new highway access.



Applicant:  Mr L. Gilbert
Reference:  16/01822/OUT

Address:  Land At O.S.7882 And 7968 Adderley Road, Market Drayton, Shropshire.



Proposal:  Outline planning permission for an agricultural workers dwelling



Applicant:  Mr L. Gilbert

The Chairman said the next two applications do not fall within the town boundary but it is very close and thought members should have the chance to look at them.
The Chairman said he will not make any comments on the application due to living very near to the proposed application and it may come before the planning Committee at SC.  He welcomed member’s comments.
Councillor Taylor asked if there has been any objections made to the Town Council.

The Clerk said she has not received any.

After a brief discussion.

Councillor Taylor proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED with 3 abstentions:

To support the two applications as long as all legal and correct requirements are met.

16.16.PL
DECISIONS
Councillors NOTED the decisions.
The meeting concluded at 7.15 pm.

Chairman:
…………………………

Date:

…………………………
